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	Discussion
	Action

	
	
	Welcome and Apologises

Approval of Last Minutes

Approved

Welcome to New Members

Welcome to our new members – Jacqueline, Mary and Laura.  Parent Council inducation pack has been issued out to all members.

Actions from Last Meeting

No outstanding actions

Head Teacher and ECC Update

ECC

24 children are registered which means we are at full capacity and now have a waiting list.  We are hoping to increase our capacity once the new centre has opened.

26 October is the ECC potential opening date, just waiting for official sign off.

Staff will be in on the 24 & 25 October to set up the new space

EAC are giving the ECC new furniture.

Information will be given out tomorrow to parents in the newsletter about how the new centre will be run.

Following a parent survey – pick up/drop off times will be brought in line with the school times.
Lunchtime will take place in the playroom to allow the school the full use of the gym hall again.

Entrance to the ECC will be separate from the school and will be the first gated entrance.

Staffing

A 0.5 vacancy will be closing on Friday

There is a full-time vacant post awaiting to be advertised.

It was asked if the capacity would increase to 32 as was originally discussed during design stages – Mrs McKillop confirmed that the new area needs to be measured so are awaiting on confirmation and is also dependant on what the care commission says.

All agreed that this is excellent news for the sustainability of the school.

Confirmed that ECC pupils are invited to the PC Halloween disco.

Head Teachers Update

School role – 2/3 new families are joining us which should bring the role over 100.

Mr Houston would like to thank everyone again for all their support - parents and teachers have been so positive and supportive.

School Improvement Plan (SIP)
This was submitted in June to the EAC, and Mr Houston has been awaiting feedback.

Linda McAuley-Griffiths has picked out the schools SIP as a model of good practice and Mr Houston would like to say thank you to the parents who met with him as this feedback fed into the plan.
The SIP is a 12-page document, with a one-page summary – this is available to view on the school website.

It is split into 4 areas which come from the national framework.  There is a lot of information in this plan and Mr Houston has asked for parents to read and come back to him if there are any questions.

Some highlights are:

Raising Attainment – particularly in literacy and numeracy

Focus on tracking and monitoring

More robust GL Assessment – the school has purchased CDS, Mr Houston has used this before as a form of tracking and a lot of schools are also using it.

Ensuring the health and wellbeing of all young people

Celebrating the success of pupils

The schools Visions, Values and Aims have been refreshed

Rights Respecting Awards – aiming for Gold award

Increase in sustained positive destinations and employability skills

Lifelong Learning

Looking at developing skills for future work.

Establishing the link to the community and local businesses.  Looking at creating a link with Craufurdland and utilising an area of the estate.

Opportunities out with school is difficult due to current transport costs etc but trying to find a balance.

Working closely with Dunlop School.

Closing the poverty related attainment gap

The school need to be very mindful of the current cost of living crisis.  
Need to ensure that all events/requests are manageable for families

Panto has been reserved but with transport costs included it will work out at £14/15 a head – Mr Houston is worried that it won’t be affordable for some.

PEF – Fenwick Primary does not have a big PEF budget and money from this used to train Mrs Gallagher and Mrs Moore to help support the pupils.

Mr Houston was asked if Dunlop Primary also use GL Assessment – Yes they do, and Mr Houston has spoken to Mrs Kelly about this.

Patricia McMillan asked if the GL Assessments will apply to P7 Pupils.  Mr Houston confirm that they will and will be starting in end of October/November which will give them a solid baseline.  This information will also be passed onto the high school which will give them excellent assessment data.

Halloween Disco Update

Confirmed that adults need to attend with children – information to go out on Facebook and the app

School – Halloween Plans

There won’t be a Halloween parade, but classes will be having Halloween parties.

Christmas Plans

Potentially panto – but need to look at ways to reduce the cost of transport
PC to look at ways to help fund this from the Halloween disco and tabletop sale, School Christmas Fair.

School Xmas Fair
Potentially on the 9 December

The classes will also have their Christmas parties and hopefully a Christmas show at the church

PC confirmed that they will purchase the selection boxes for kids.

AOB

School Crossing Patrol

Donna, Mr Houston and Mrs McKillop had met with the Roads Alliance to discuss the current situation with the crossing patrol, but that person has left the role.

Mr Houston is still working on it but there is no solution at present

Now that the ECC children are arriving at the same time as the school pupils, we will ask for another assessment from RA as there are more children around.

It was asked if Mr Risk will take up the lolly pop man duties again and Mr Houston confirmed that it was unlikely.

Might need to revisit the walking bus again.

Taxi’s

Is there any plan to move the taxi’s back to where the porta cabins are currently located.

Mr Houston confirmed they are looking at the different options and pros & cons of moving the taxis back there or keeping them where they are.

Parents have concerns about the amount of traffic outside the school, but taxi parents prefer the children being dropped off/picked up there as there used to be an issue of no staff being at the side gate on arrival and the amount of mud in that area.
Parking Buddies

Lady who owns the house across from the school has given permission for staff to park there – that is why the buddies haven’t been out. They will return further up the road.
Reading Books

School thinking about having a lending library.  There are a large number of books in storage which will be coming back now the ECC has moved.

Date of next meeting: Monday 16th January 2023
	


